
Paisanos, 

This January Newsletter provides the usual 
news on fellow members, details on the upcoming 
meeting, the Meeting Registration form, and a Mem-
ber Spotlight. You’ll also find additional useful tips for 
managing your TFS account on the website, so that 
you can stay connected and get the most out of your 
membership benefits through this new technology.  

We’ll be meeting this year in Lubbock, Texas, 
the Hub City. Use the Registration form on Page 5 to 
let us know you’ll be there so that we can make all the 
necessary preparations for the 
meeting. You can also use that form 
to update any personal information 
that may have changed. 
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N o w  i s  t h e  t i m e  t o  p a y  y o u r  2 0 1 8  D u e s .  

H e r e ’ s  h o w  i t  w o r k s . . .  

A year ago we began using the website to send email notices reminding members of 
when to pay their Dues, and for the most part it was pretty successful. The website allows us 
to set up automatic, reoccurring email blasts for things such as dues payments. The first 
email (sent in December) was designed to give a “heads-up” that your Dues notice would be 
coming soon, but some folks say they were confused when they received the email in January 
for the official notice. To simplify things, we’ll no longer send one in December. 

Last August we mailed out over a hundred “done letters” to folks who hadn’t yet paid 
their 2017 Dues. Some of those members had not understood the timing of the emails, or 
they were confused about the period their dues cover. Dues cover a regular calendar year, 
beginning each January, so please try to pay as soon as you can at the beginning of the year 
and help us avoid additional postage. As of the end of December 2017, our membership was 
at 302, but the good news is that lots of you have already paid your 2018 Dues online.  

We’re still working out a few kinks as we try to simplify things while also keeping up 
with changing times and embracing technology in the 21st Century. You can, of course, still 
pay the “old fashioned way”—by mailing in a check or calling us on the phone with a credit or 
debit card. We don’t care how you do it, but please do it in a timely manner to help us keep 
our records on membership current. If you have any questions about your membership, con-
tact Charlotte Blacksher, our Office Secretary and Treasurer.  



We launched the new website in October of 2016, and so far we’ve had great success with it. We’re still 

adding to the content and making improvements, and we hope that members will learn more about what the 

website has to offer and find out how easy it is to manage their TFS memberships online. Please read the fol-

lowing tips and instructions about things you can do with the website’s most useful features. 

Pay Your Dues 

This is probably the most common and practical function for members. We have had online payments 

available for years, but it was only through PayPal in the past. With the new system you won’t be taken to a 

different login screen, and it’s extremely secure.  When you receive an email notifying you that it’s time to pay 

your Dues (in January), just go to the website’s home page and click on the “login” button at the top right to 

get started. Once you’ve logged in, click on your name at the top right of the page to get to the “My profile” 

page. Once you’re there, click on the button that says “Renew to January 1, 20xx” (depending on the year). 

Please DO NOT click on the “Join TFS” button on the home page to pay your Dues if you’re already a 

member—that is only for new members; clicking on “Join TFS” generates a new account each time, and if 

you’re already a member, you can end up with multiple accounts. You DO NOT have to make Dues payments 

online. You can still send us a check, or call us on the phone and give your card information to Charlotte.  

Manage Your Membership 

Whenever you log in to the website you can update key information about you and your membership sta-

tus. After you click on your name at the top right and then go to the “My profile” page, you can select the “Edit 

profile” button and update contact and personal information, including your address, phone number, email 

addresses, and family members’ names. This makes it very easy to ensure that we have your correct email, or 

to let us know when you move and have a new mailing address. Address changes can be especially helpful to 

us in the main office, as we’ll have less returned mail (especially books) that needs to be forwarded or resent. 

By selecting “Edit profile” you can also change your membership level, which is determined by the 

amount you pay for Dues. If you need help with your resetting your password or any other assistance getting 

into the system, don’t hesitate to contact Charlotte.  

Discussion Forums 

One of the most interesting options about this website is the built-in “forums” feature. This allows anyone 
who visits our website to contribute to online discussions on various topics of interest. The potential for these 
discussion forums is unlimited. People occasionally contact us in the main office to request assistance with 
research or to track down information related to a specific person or folklore topic; I put them in contact with 
members that I think could help or direct them to other useful resources, but that’s not very efficient.  

Opening the responses to all those who see a question or topic can provide a much broader response, and 
encourage others to join in the discussion. We experimented with a couple of topics last fall, one being “the 
devil in Texas.” A few people provided input, but it was limited. It would be great if more members utilized 
this feature, sharing their knowledge on listed topics with everyone else and thereby keeping  the lore alive. 
Check out the current Discussion Forum on myths and legends of the Dallas area predating western contact.  
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Share Your Information and Keep Up with Others  

It’s much easier to make updates to our website directly from our office now. That means we can post 

information about our members and their activities, awards, and other information they want to share with 

anyone who’s interested. We can add photos, links to other organizations’ websites, news items, and special 

announcements as soon as you send them. Check out the “Meetings” button, as well as the button for 

“Upcoming Events” related to our organization or our members; you can even link these events to your 

online calendar. And send us more of your news so we can add it to the website and share it with others. 

Jim Harris was honored in October at the New Mexico Governor’s Mansion as a 2017 recipient of the 

Rounders Award, presented by the New Mexico Department of Agriculture. Also, Charlie McCormick was 

installed as the President of Schreiner University during an inauguration ceremony on October 20, 2017; we 

congratulate him on this prestigious appointment, and extend our appreciation for Schreiner’s continued 

support of the Texas Folklore Society. 

We received notices that we lost at least two members last summer; Linda Clark passed away just after 

the June Newsletter went out last year, and Melvin Mason died on July 3rd. Also, we lost Lora B. Garri-

son in November. You can honor these and other members through memorial contributions, and you can 

designate that you would prefer your funds be used for Student Travel Stipends or other specific purposes. 

Sara and Wallace McKee, John Wolf, Paul Carlson, Pat and Emerson Tucker, and Vicky 

Rose shared information with thousands of people at the National Cowboy Symposium in Lubbock last 

September. We also appreciate the help of others in Lubbock, including Bill Wade, Marcy Bateman, Terry 

Sires, Annalon Girbreath, David Hester, and Jack and Cindy Becker—we hope they consider becoming part 

of the TFS family. Tell Sara and Wallace if you want to help with next year’s event, September 7-9, 2018.  

The East Texas Historical Association meeting was held in Galveston this past October; Lorraine Ma-

son chaired the TFS session, and Dina Lopez, Floyd Elliot, and George Avery gave papers. Also, Mary 

Margaret Campbell and her crew (including several TFS members) helped tell others about the TFS, 

which was a featured sponsor at the George West Storyfest in November. Coming up soon will be the Texas 

State Historical Association meeting in San Marcos, March 8-10; Carol Bolland  will be chairing the TFS 

session, and Jean Schnitz, Ruth Massingill, and Scott Bumgardner.  

For more information on these and other related events, visit the website. These “outreach” efforts are 

essential to the future of the Texas Folklore Society by telling others about the TFS, and they’re also oppor-

tunities to support our folks’ efforts in other groups with interests similar to ours. Notify us if you are sched-

uled to speak or perform at an event, and we can let everyone know, as well as supply you with brochures, 

handouts, and any other materials you may need (even books for display).  
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The 102nd annual meeting of Texas Folklore Society will be in Lubbock on April 6, 7, and 8, 2018. We 
last met in there back in 2008, but much has changed in the Hub City in the last decade. Sara and Wallace 
McKee, Ken Baake, Len Ainsworth, and several of their local friends have helped prepare a great time for 
all who attend, and Elaine Davenport, Donna Ingham, and Ken Untiedt put together another great lineup 
of the papers and presenters for the program, including a tribute presentation you won’t want to miss. 

Last year was the first time for our new Registration fee of $25, but that didn’t stop folks from enjoying 
one of the best meetings we’ve had in years! We had 128 people registered for the meeting in Tyler—let’s 
add to that number this year. We all know that if folks attend a meeting they’ll likely come back (and even 
become a member), so invite a friend or two to come with you and experience what the TFS is all about.  

This year you’ll have something truly unique for the Friday Afternoon Tour—an à la carte choice of 
tours from which to choose. A trolley service will take small groups of members from the hotel to three dif-
ferent locations, where they can take their time and enjoy whichever attraction interests them most. The 
trolley will leave at 2:00 and drop the first group off at one location, then head back to the hotel and take 
another group to a second location; a third group will then be taken to the last location. Once the last 
group is dropped off, the trolley will return to each location to take the groups back to the hotel.  

Tour options include the National Ranching Heritage Center, the Buddy Holly Center, and the Ameri-
can Windmill Museum and Bayer Museum of Agriculture. We’ve never done this before, so more infor-
mation will be forthcoming in an email. For now, we just ask that you reserve your spot on the trolley (with 
a $5 fee to cover the cost); everyone will be responsible for their own entrance fees at whichever tour. 

All events will be at the Overton Hotel and Conference Center.  
Visit the hotel’s website (www.overtonhotel.com) for directions to 
get there, or plug 2322 Mac Davis Lane, Lubbock, Texas 79401 into 
your gps.  

Call their direct line—1-806-776-7000—to make reserva-
tions, and ask for the special rate for the Texas Folklore Society 
Meeting: just $125 for all standard rooms with a King or two 
Queens (handicap accessible is available for both). You must call by 
March 22nd to get the TFS rates. 

If you are reading this electronically, click on the hyperlink 
below to make your reservations online:  

Book your group rate for Texas Folklore Society April 6-8, 2018 here  

This hotel features a full-service restaurant with an outdoor patio/pergola, a bar 
and lounge, a coffee bar/gift shop, an outdoor heated pool, 24-hour fitness and busi-
ness centers, as well as complimentary wireless Internet service in the rooms and 
meeting space. Valet parking is $6 per day, but complimentary self-parking is availa-
ble, as well as a complimentary airport shuttle (call the hotel for how to get the shuttle 
service). Check-in time is 4:00 p.m., and checkout is at 11:30 a.m.; call for other re-
quests.  

Schreiner University is generously hosting the President’s Pre-Hootenanny Recep-
tion again this year, from 7:00-8:00 Friday evening. Check the space on the Registra-
tion Form if you plan to attend, just so we can have plenty of refreshments available. 

The Saturday night Banquet will offer a buffet with prime rib or grilled chicken, 
and kids meals are only $15. Andy Hedges, a songster, reciter, and storyteller, will be 
providing entertainment while we eat—followed by another Hootenanny, as always.  

 Use the form at the right to register for all the meeting events.  
Cut it out, fill it out, and mail it in. 

1 0 2 n d  A n n u a l  M e e t i n g ,  i n  L u b b o c k  

Andy Hedges 

Overton Hotel and Conference Center 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.overtonhotel.com&d=DwMFAw&c=2X_btuPRWkGwRX26NHIotzR6MNUgJAbf6yNNV5-qTbU&r=i2vNAxFoGjnnEAcZdk54_g&m=FutuNCPj5ZZ2zYhiYVW0io6Lz-5fpq1ieVoko2GNL8o&s=vcSwosZs4WRQZPhHH7PGzKOG8AVOKLFk9MxvP7pjVgc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__bookings.ihotelier.com_bookings.jsp-3FgroupID-3D2097386-26hotelID-3D74387&d=DwMFAw&c=2X_btuPRWkGwRX26NHIotzR6MNUgJAbf6yNNV5-qTbU&r=i2vNAxFoGjnnEAcZdk54_g&m=FutuNCPj5ZZ2zYhiYVW0io6Lz-5fpq1ieVoko2GNL8o&s=Hwgq0
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2018 Texas Folklore Society Meeting, Lubbock, TX 

April 6-8, 2018 
 
   

Qty.  

_____  Adult Registration(s) at $25 each       $_____ 

_____  Adult Banquet Ticket(s) at $26 each         _____ 

_____  Youth Banquet Ticket(s) (chicken strips, fries, fruit, and a drink) at $15 each    _____ 

_____  Trolley for Friday Afternoon Tour(s) ($5 per person)       _____ 

_____  Friday President’s Pre-Hootenanny Reception (FREE)       _____ 

 

         TOTAL ENCLOSED $ _____ 

 

Method of payment (circle one): Check        MasterCard        Visa        Discover        American Express 

Card Number  ______-______-______-______  Expiration Date _______  code on back _____  

Signature  ________________________________________________ 

 

Name(s) for Meeting Registration: _______________________________________________ 

  Name(s) for Banquet: _______________________________________________ 

         Name(s) for Tour:_______________________________________________ 

 

Update Membership Information 

 Address:_____________________________________________________________ 

 City, State, Zip:________________________________________________________ 

 Phone, Email:_________________________________________________________ 
 
 
***Remember to call or email to request table space if you wish to display books, tapes, or other wares.*** 

 
Meeting Registration fees must be received by March 26th. If you have questions or comments, contact 
us via email at tfs@sfasu.edu or call us at 936-468-4407.  Please mail this form and your payment to the 
Texas Folklore Society office: P. O. Box 13007-SFA Station, Nacogdoches, TX 75962-3007. 
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Friday, April 6 
1:00 to 6:00 p.m.      Registration, Pre-Function Area (1st Floor) 

2:00 to 5:00 p.m.      À La Carte Tours of Local Attractions (meet in Hotel Lobby beginning at 2:00) 

7:00 to 8:00 p.m.      President’s Pre-Hootenanny Reception (sponsored by Schreiner University), Horizon Ballroom (2nd Floor)  

8:00 p.m.      Hootenanny, Horizon Ballroom (2nd Floor)  

 

Saturday, April 7 
8:00 a.m. to Noon      Registration, Pre-Function Area (1st Floor) 

8:15 a.m.       Welcome: TFS President Lee Haile and local dignitary 

  

Session 1 (8:30 to 10:00 a.m.)  Chair: Partick Vick, Dallas 

“Settling the Estate: Wills and Testaments” Phyllis Bridges, Denton 

“Sweet Home, Texas: A Freedom Colony in Guadalupe County” Carol Bolland, New Braunfels 

“Selena Quintanilla: Her Lasting Legacy” Isabella Silveira, Pearland  

“Hootenannies, Jam Sessions, and Picking Circles in Texas” Lee Haile, Tarpley 

 

Session 2 (10:15 a.m. to 11:45)  Chair: Matt Gibson, Denton  

“Horny Toads: Folklore and Natural History” Rollo K. Newsom, Austin  

“The Wreck of Sunset Limited Train #9” C. W. (Bill) Smith, Sanderson  

“Obstreperous: The Life and Influence of Mary Louise ‘Texas’ Guinan” Elizabeth Velasquez, Houston 

“Playing with Fido: It’s Not Just Fetch Anymore” Liz Brandt and Mike Felker, Levelland 

 

Board Luncheon (Noon) Horizon Ballroom A (2nd Floor)  

 

Session 3 (1:45 to 3:15 p.m.)  Chair: Sarana Savage, Midland  

“J. Frank Dobie’s San Saba Treasure Story—From History to Legend to History” David Lewis, Carlsbad, NM  

“Selling Tombstones Door to Door, and Other Concho Valley Death Lore” Margaret A. Cox, Austin  

“The Dyess Story: Heroes, History, and Folklore” Troy Marler, Montgomery 

“What Nostalgia Tastes Like: Tribute Cooking in the Twenty-First Century” Gretchen Lutz, Houston 

 

Session 4 (3:30 to 5:00 p.m.)  Chair: Blaine T. Williams, Dripping Springs  

“Historical Reenactments for the Folklorist: A New Methodology” William W. Woods, Kerrville 

“Legends and Lore of Langtry” Mary Locke Crofts, San Antonio 

Tribute Presentation: “Fiction Writers are Liars and Thieves” Elmer Kelton, San Angelo (Originally presented thirty years ago as the 

Banquet Address at the 72nd Annual Meeting of the Texas Folklore Society in Lubbock, April 1, 1988); as a salute to its author, 

and to the ongoing mission of the TFS, this paper will be read by Elmer’s son, Steve Kelton, San Angelo 

 

6:00 p.m.             Cash Bar, Pre-Function Area (2nd Floor)  

7:00 p.m.             Banquet, with Entertainment by Andy Hedges, Horizon Ballroom (2nd Floor), followed by a Hootenanny 

                

Sunday, April 8 
Session 5 (8:45 to 11:45 a.m.)  Chair: Erin Marissa Russell, Denton  

“I Helped Embalm Charles Whitman, the Texas Tower Sniper” David Orton, Austin 

“Roman Mendoza Torres: The Rags-to-Riches Story of a Texas Ranch Hand” Trey Nelson, Austin 

 

Business Meeting: President Lee Haile presiding (followed by a short break) 

 

“Pulps in Your Pocket: Big Little Books” Charles Williams, Rowlett 

“Stanley Marsh 3: Keeping Amarillo Weird” Jo Virgil, Austin 

 

Closing Ceremony: President Lee Haile  
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M e m b e r  S p o t l i g h t :  R o n  C h r i s m a n  

More than likely, you’ve seen Ron Chrisman at one of the TFS annual meetings, probably hanging 

around in the Book Room. If you didn’t know, he  is director of the University of North Texas Press 

and serves as the co-publisher for the Texas Folklore Society Publications. This Member Spotlight 

tells more about all the ways Ron contributes to the TFS and other organizations. 

Ron Chrisman was born and raised in the Los Angeles area, where he received his bachelor's de-
gree in psychology from Occidental College. After he married his college sweetheart, Laure Chris-
man, they moved across the country to Syracuse in upstate New York, where they experienced vastly 
different weather than sunny southern California. While at Syracuse Ron earned his master's degree 
in social science from Syracuse University and began his publishing career in the editorial depart-
ment of Syracuse University Press. 

In 1993, Ron moved to the University of Oklahoma Press to manage the Oklahoma paperbacks pro-
gram and acquire book manuscripts in military history for the Campaigns and Commanders Series. 
In 2000, he became Director of the University of North Texas Press, where he manages a staff of four 
and publishes 20 titles annually in the fields of Texas history, military history, western history, music 
studies and biography, folklore, and multicultural topics, among others. Because of his role as the 
Director of the UNT Press, he also serves as an Ex-Officio member of the TFS Board. 

Ron regularly attends meetings of the Texas Folklore Society, 
the Wild West History Association, the Texas State Historical 
Association, and the East Texas Historical Association, among 
others. One of his passions is publishing Texas Ranger history, 
for which the Texas Ranger Hall of Fame and Museum bestowed 
an award to UNT Press for distinguished educational service.        

Ron presented  paper at the 2014 TFS meeting, “A Texan’s Ad-
ventures and Misadventures in the Great Outdoors,” about his 
lifelong love of hiking in the outdoors. His favorite places to visit 
each summer include Glacier National Park, Yellowstone Na-
tional Park, the Grand Teton National Park, and Zion National 
Park, all places where he has logged hundreds of hiking miles 
and viewed moose and bears (sometimes too closely). 

His other passion is attending music concerts and following 
the many rock tribute bands of North Texas, including ones 
dedicated to Def Leppard, AC/DC, Led Zeppelin, Journey, 
Kiss, Heart, Green Day, Stone Temple Pilots, and many 
others. His guitar pick collection from so many band play-
ers numbers more than two dozen. 
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Ron with UNT Press authors 

Darren Ivey, Bob Alexander, 

and Donaly Brice (l to r)  

Hiking in Glacier National Park 

With “Gene Simmons,” 

Rock and Roll Over tribute 

band member to Kiss  



The Texas Folklore Society has been at Stephen F. Austin State University since 1971, 

and if you ever had the chance to visit our main office, you know it was, well…unique. 

Much of the “décor” was from Ab’s extensive world travels, and many changes have 

taken place since he passed away. The bull horns and hides, the weapons and saws, 

and the snake skins and skulls (even the liquor bottles and hookahs) are all gone.  

The University graciously agreed to update our office space. First, we had to move every-

thing out. That was quite the undertaking! This past fall Ken and Charlotte shared an 

office for a couple of months, across the hall from our original space. Big holes were 

patched, doors were installed, walls were repainted, the old carpet and tile were re-

moved (complete with an asbestos abatement), and new shelving was installed to better 

accommodate our vast “special collection library” of folklore materials.  

After the dust cleared, we moved back, unpacked, sorted, and rearranged. We’re settled in 

again, and it’s business as usual. We appreciate everything that SFA has done to make our 

working environment pleasant, and to provide the necessary equipment and technology to 

accomplish our mission. We are still “reinventing” our space, but we’ll get there. 

P.O. Box 13007—SFA Station 

Nacogdoches, TX 75962-3007 

Phone: 936-468-4407 

Fax: 936-468-1028 

Email: tfs@sfasu.edu 

www.texasfolkloresociety.org 

Te x a s  F o l k l o r e  S o c i e t y  

 

Member address 

T h e  T e x a s  F o l k l o r e  S o c i e t y — p r e s e r v i n g  

a n d  p r e s e n t i n g  t h e  f o l k l o r e  o f  T e x a s  

a n d  t h e  S o u t h w e s t  f o r  o v e r  1 0 0  y e a r s .  

inditia 

We have a brand new office! 
(Sort of.) 


